







It is our delight that we are publishing our regular edition of quarterly Newsletter in the electronic version. This Newsletter is like a preamble of Rainbow Children Home-Nepal. I would like to express sincere thanks to all the supporters for continuous help and support to our organization Rainbow Children Home and Rainbow Handicraft project in many ways directly and indirectly like usually.

This E-Newsletter is a kind souvenir with lots of updated information of Rainbow Children Home. Like our programs, festivals, Birthday celebrations and about children of our home. We have already moves to new kitchen which has made the children more closer. This time we have added new rooms for TV, Computer Lab, Library and few girls room. Hope you will get a bit more information about our children home from this E-Newsletter.

Goma

Goma Dakal Managing Director













The longest and the most auspicious festival of Hinduism called Dashain is also celebrated at Rainbow Children-Nepal. Some of the children went to their family and relatives. Dashain is celebrated for 15 days. In the first two days people go to temples and in 5th day people go to buy the mountain goat. Next day, the goat is sacrificed and everyone eats goat's meat. It is believed that the mountain goat eats herbal plants and the goat's meat will be as herbal remedy. As a whole, Dashain is the combination of fine things. The symbol of victory of gods over demons, in the main day elders and Rainbow's staff offered blessings to younger by marking their forehead with Tika and holy Prasad of the Goddess. During that time we had some volunteers and they also enjoyed the Dashain festival. Hence, Dashain was celebrated with much joy and sharing happiness around.

1. Dashain Celebration













Like every year, Rainbow Children home organized the annual picnic program. Near the Indreni Organic Farm, like an hour far from orphanage in the place called Pame. All the children including the staffs of Rainbow Children Home enjoyed the picnic. We also had some volunteers who also joined the program. We also organized some sports in the picnic. All the home supported children were invited in the program. All the children were so much happy to meet their friends. Thank you so much for all your help and support to Rainbow children home-Nepal whithout your support it might not have been possible.





Tihar is our second biggest fistival. This festival is about the relationship between brother and sister. In Tihar, sisters put seven different colors of tika on brother's forehead and brother gives present to sister. Tihar is the festival of lights. All the houses are filled with color lights. People also goes to relative's houses to play deusi-bhailo. The main theme of playing bhailo is giving blessings to relatives. Our children also played bhailo. Some of them sang and danced. They are so much happy to celebrate Tihar festival. Thank you so much for your support to our children home directly or indirectly.

3. Tihar Celebration







Teej, the biggest festival of women helds on September of every year. Nowadays, this festival is celebrated in different kind like dancing, singing and giving party to friend and relatives but only to girls and women. Like every year we also celebrated teej at RCH. We invited all the members and other community leaders. At the party we had delicious food. Our children had a lot of fun at Teej.









International Women's Day, celebrated globally on 8 March, is dedicated to reflecting on the achievements of ordinary women who have made an extraordinary impact in their countries and communities, and to celebrate the contributions of women all around the world. The theme for this year's International Women's Day is "Think equal, build smart, innovate for change".

On that day our elder girls also joined program at the local market of Pokhara awaring about importance of women education. We are so proud that we don't have any discrimination between man and women.

5. Women Day













We also celebrated the festival of color called Holi. Holi is the festival of colours which is celebrated by Hindus in various parts of the country. Holi is celebrated with colors, water, sweets and music. People put color on each other as a token of love. People go houses of relatives and friends in group. Put colors on each other eat sweets and play whole day. Our children also celebrated holi with vibrancy and vigour. All the children were so much happy to celebrate Holi festival. We also had some neplese volunteer who organized some game. We are very much pleased to have people who help us directly or indirectly.













Sometimes Rainbow Children Home also supports to the needy people who got effected by natural disaster. This time we went to place called Kusum Khola (Tarai) to support flood victims. We were there for 3 times and recently we went to Bara-Parsa(Tarai) to support Tornado victims. We took truck of colthes and stationary. The places were fully destroyed by flood and Tornado. We helped as we could. People were so much happy to get supported by us. Thank you so much for all your help and support to our orphanage without which it would not have been possible.











We have very talented students at Rainbow Children Home-Nepal. Every year our children brings a lot of prizes from their school because they are very talented. This time all the kids who studies at Buds Academy brought gifts. Apart from studies, our kids are also very good at athletes. We are very proud to have kids like this.











We usually organize pizza party once in three months. But we were able organize pizza party twice this time. All the children were so much happy to have pizza. Specially the new children were so much happy. All the children sang and danced in the pizza party. Thank you so much for all the sponsers and supports to run this orphanage. Your small support has changed the life of these children.













We always celebrate Christmas at Rainbow Children-Home. Asmita dressed like Santa Claus. All the children and members were present there. All the children got presents from santa claus. After christmas celebration, we had some big boys weho played guitar and some of the children sang. All the children enjoyed singing and dancing. Enoch cooked special rice for the children. All children ate ricepudding and enjoyed christmas. Thank you so much for all the sponsors and volunteers that we are able to celebrate all kind of festivals.















As you know we have small space for library and tv room. So we have recently started the new Tv room and a bit better library than before. We also have added new rooms for the girls. Now all the kids have a better space in their room. As the children grow older, they should have basic knowledge of computer. It is also good for them to have a basic knowledge. So as the requirement we have recently started computer section for the children. Sagar and other older boys teaches computer to other children. We are planning to add music class.





Like every month, we had organized a birthday party inthe orphanage. As it is not possible to celebrate the birthday of all the children indivisually, so the birthday of the related month is celebrated at the last of the related month. All the staffsand children were participated in the birthday. All the children enjoyed the birthday party by dancingand singing. We will continue to celebraate the birthday of children in upcoming months also.



